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and tolerances for how they want to re-enter work on campus. Some people might be perfectly 



 

3 
 



 

4 
 

 Faculty members support a small phase in return to campus.    

 There is a notion that the administration wants to continue with business as usual. 

Faculty feel pressured about emails regarding catalog updates, new software to 

learn, training, etc., on top of teaching duties.  

 Faculty members want to be supportive of their colleagues whose programs rely 

on face-to-face contact and allow them small-enrolled classes as they build 

back up. The Dance program, for example, has been greatly affected by the 

online instruction.  

 Athletics is doing a great job with athletics and conditional programming. They 

could be a model to follow. 

CFE Pres Schneiderman: There was a question about the Covid-19 vaccine being a 

requirement to return to work on campus. There is currently not enough information 

about the vaccine. This is a subject that will continue to be discussed and addressed in 

the future. Every department will have a different return to campus plan. There will not be 

a “one size fits all” solution. There are many moving parts.  

Senate Pres Sachs: If students test positive for Covid-19 but they are not coming to 

campus, the faculty member does not need to do anything. If students test positive and 

they are coming to campus because they are part of an essential program, faculty 

members need to notify the Student Health Center and HR. They have a great process in 

place for monitoring students, staff, and faculty who test positive and come to 

campus. The second eight-weeks session seems to be “off the table” because of the 

surge of Covid-19 cases. 

CFE Pres Schneiderman: We are still far out from the summer, so it is difficult to make any 

proclamations. If faculty start teaching in a modality, they will continue in that modality. 

They do not have to worry about changing halfway through the semester.  

The Senate and CFE want to make sure that faculty are not forced to do something that 

they do not want whether that be on campus or off campus. CFE is advocating for 

faculty to get what they need to teach their classes. If faculty need a better computer 

software or things like that to be on campus, there is a process for that. 

CFE does not want those faculty that want to be on campus, either for their software or 

for other students, to force that upon other people. It wants people to have freedom of 

choice. 

CFE might need to revisit the MOU that gives two years to make load because 

apparently with some of the sequential programs this may be a lingering problem for a 

lot longer than anticipated. 

CFE Executive Dir Fey: Schedules are prioritized in this order: full-time faculty loads,        

full-time faculty overload, part-time assignments. 

CFE Pres Schneiderman: CFE budgeted money and passed a policy for natural disasters 

after the most recent fires. This is a fund to try to help faculty with some financial 

assistance if they get evacuated. The Union wants to be there for faculty in those 

difficult times. There will be an email going out about that from the Union president.  

OCC Senate Leadership and the CFE Leadership: Thanked faculty for attending the meeting. 

They hope to continue to hear from faculty. There might be a similar meeting like this happening 

in the spring. Happy Holidays!  
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3. Adjournment of the Special Meeting 

President Sachs adjourned the meeting at 10:57 A.M.  

4. Approval of the Minutes:  February 23, 2021 

MINUTES: First draft written by Beatriz Rodriguez, Administrative Assistant to the Senates. Revision 

of first draft and Senate-approved drafts written by Senate Secretary, Marilyn Kennedy, who also 

distributes the final Senate-approved version to the Chancellor, Board of Trustees members and 

secretary, union presidents, GWC and Coastline Academic Senate presidents, OCC College 

President and faculty as per OCC Senate bylaws. 


